IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN
TUESDAY, MAY 28, 1991

Present: Chairman David A. Wallace, John C. Drobinski and Judith A. Cope.
The statutory requirements as to notice having been fulfilled, Chairman
Wallace called the special meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. in the Loring

Parsonage.

Town Treasurer and Collector Appointment

Present: Town Accountant James Vanar and former Town Treasurer and Collector
Chester Hamilton.

On May 13, 1991, the Selectmen interviewed applicants for the position of
Town Treasurer and Collector. This evening, following discussion, the Board of
Selectmen, on motion unanimously

VOTED: To appoint Mary Ellen Normen Dunn to the position of Town Treasurer and
Collector, subject to the Executive Secretary meeting with Ms. Dunn and working
out the details of employment conditions and salary.

The Board of Selectmen directed the Executive Secretary to inform the
other finalist candidates of the Board's decision immediately and express its
appreciation for applying for the position. [Later in the evening, the
Executive Secretary did notify all candidates of the Board's selection. 1In
addition, the Executive Secretary notified the Treasurer and Collector office
personnel of the Board's decision the following morning.]

Water District

On other business, the Executive Secretary updated the Board that, through
the suggestion of Selectman Cope, he had requested the Water District
Superintendent Richard Carroll to ask their special counsel (Attorney Thomas F.
Holt, Jr. of Brown, Rudnick, Freed & Gesmer) for the Unisys property to arrange
a meeting with Town Counsel as soon as possible so that they might collaborate
with each other.

Also, at the suggestion of Selectman Cope, the Executive Secretary will
follow up with Mr. Carroll on the method used in the water line flushing
program as it relates to washouts.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was
adjourned at 5:35 p.m.

Attest:
Richard E. Thompson
Executive Secretary-Clerk
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